
   

 

 

Wallington 
High School For Girls  
HEIRS OF THE PAST, MAKERS OF THE FUTURE  

Wednesday 14th 

October 2020 

     THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

 Message from the  
Head Teacher 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Over the last two weeks we have been holding our Sixth 

Form Information Evenings for each Year 11 tutor group. 

These have been a important opportunity for students and 

parents to learn more about the Sixth Form and begin the 

process of choosing their A level options. This is supported 

by a number of virtual events including departmental    

presentations as well as a live Q&A session by subjects for 

students. Our virtual Open Evening for newcomers will take 

place tomorrow evening.  

 

Alongside this, we also held our annual Oxbridge Evening. 

Like many things at the moment, this was held virtually via 

zoom and was extremely well attended by students in Year 

11 and Year 12. Catherine Wigell, from Oxford University, 

spoke about the ways in which Oxford and Cambridge are 

different from other universities and the application process. 

Thank you to everyone that attended and thank you to Mrs 

Khan, our Oxbridge co-ordinator, for organising. 

 

We are now finalising arrangements for this year’s Selective 

Eligibility Test which is now taking place on Wednesday 11th 

November. As a result, the school will be closed to students 

on that day. 

 

A reminder that students will be dismissed at 12.15pm    

tomorrow (with the exception of Year 11 who will be     

dismissed at 1.15pm) in preparation for our test of  remote 

learning. From home, students will need to log on to MS 

Teams at 2.15pm where their period 5 lesson will be        

delivered remotely (again with the exception of Year 11). 

This exercise will enable us to identify any potential issues/

problems so that if and when we need to switch to any    

remote delivery of lessons, we will be even better prepared. 

Students are expected in school the next day at the usual 

time.  

 

That just leaves me to wish all of you a great half-term break. 

It has been an extremely busy and successful first half term of 

the year. The students have been fantastic in playing their 

role in adjusting to our new operating procedures and as 

always I am indebted to staff for all their hard work and to 

parents for their continued support.  

 

See you in a couple of weeks. 

 

MR R. BOOTH 

 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

KEY DATES 
 

Wednesday, 14 October 

 

17:30 – 18:30     Sixth Form Open Evening 11 Sharman 

 

Thursday, 15 October 

 

12.15     Early dismissal for years 7, 8, 9, 10 12 and 13 

12.15 - 1.15  Year 11 Subject Q&A 

1.15       Early dismissal for year 11 

2.15 - 2.45 Remote learning test 

 

Monday, 19 October – Friday, 30 October 

 

Half Term Break 

 

Monday, 2 November to Friday, 6 November 

 

GCSE Autumn Series Mocks from Monday 2 November 

until Friday, 27 November 

 

Monday 2 November 

 

Return to school after two week half-term 

11:15 – 13:00     Senior Maths Challenge, Sports Hall 

13:45-16:00        Year 11 Music Recital, Students only 

 

Wednesday, 4 November 

 

09:00 – 13:00     University Entrance Test (BMAT etc) 

 

Thursday, 5 November 

 

09:00 – 13:00     University Entrance Test (TMUA etc) 

 

Tuesday, 10 November 

 

13:45 Early finish for all students (SET Test preparation) 

 

Wednesday, 11 November 

 

ALL Day                SET Test (all students offsite) 

 

 



2  

 

 

Wallington 
High School For Girls  
HEIRS OF THE PAST, MAKERS OF THE FUTURE  

Friday 9th      

October 2020 

     THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

 

MESSAGE FROM RECEPTION 
 

Due to the current climate reception is unable to accept items brought in for students by Parents/ Carers unless 

they are essential items such as medication etc. Reception are experiencing such high volumes of items being 

dropped off that is isn't manageable.  
 

PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL  
 

Please can I remind parents and carers that we enjoy a cordial relationship with our neighbours. Please be          

considerate if parking on the road especially when dropping off or collecting your daughter. We ask that you do 

not block entrances, exits, garages or park in a way that will cause them inconvenience. Please do not block the 

staff entrances to the school. Unless your daughter is ill and you have been called to collect her from school or you 

hold a permit from ourselves, there is absolutely no dropping off or parking on school premises. Please remind 

your daughters to be vigilant at all times when entering and leaving the school and to be mindful of her own safety - 

there is a great deal of traffic around the school at all times but especially at the beginning and end of the school 

day.  

 

KEEPING OUR STANDARDS HIGH  
 

As the weather turns decidedly Autumnal, we ask that parents and carers ensure that all our students wear coats 

to school. Students in most year groups buy food in outside areas and all students are expected to be outside at 

break time and lunch time, weather permitting. Most of our students continue to wear their lanyards throughout 

the day. If a student loses a lanyard a  replacement may be bought from Reception for 50p. Students are aware they 

are expected to wear a lanyard on the day they have PE and at all times during the day whilst on school site. 

 

YEAR 11 MOCK EXAMS 

 

Year 11 students and parents have now received the timetable for the Year 11 mock exams which will run from 

Monday 2nd to Friday 13th November. Further information will follow early next week, along with individual        

timetables with details of venues and seats. 
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Wallington 
High School For Girls  
HEIRS OF THE PAST, MAKERS OF THE FUTURE  

Friday 9th      

October 2020 

     THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

  

YEAR 11 

15th October 2020: Subject Q&A for year 11  
 

To support year 11 in choosing their Sixth Form options, we have organised a subject Q&A session. During period 

4, year 11 will attend four individual subject Q&A sessions of their choosing to allow them to ask questions about 

their potential options.  

 

Students should have received an email inviting them to sign up to the sessions on Eventbrite. It is important that 

each student signs up to four subjects, one from each session. The timings are as follows. Details of the rooms will 

be attached to the ticket obtained through Eventbrite. 

 

Any questions please email Mrs Emkes (Director of Sixth Form) hemkes@wallingtongirls.org.uk 

Students will be dismissed from school after the fourth session (i.e. 13:15).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEARS 7, 8, 9, 10, 12 & 13 

15th October 2020: Early dismissal and remote learning for years 7, 8, 9, 10, 12 & 13 

 
To give the school an opportunity to test our remote education protocol, on Thursday 15th October students in 

Years 7-10 and Year 12 & 13 will be dismissed from school at 12:15pm. This should give students in those years 

enough time to return home and get ready for a virtual lesson over MS Teams that will take place during the final 

half of period 5 (14:15-14:45). Students can access the lesson by clicking on the ‘Join MS Teams Meeting’ link in the 

email invite for the session sent out by their class teacher, or through their Outlook calendar. The link below is to 

a video that explains the process for logging on to the lesson. Before logging on, students should read and observe 

the attached guidance for using MS Teams, and aim to log on a few minutes before the scheduled start of the      

lesson.  

 

https://www.loom.com/share/e72cfeca90a3421a90e1a7b19faefe9c     

 

16th October 2020 

School open as usual - No late start to the school day, as previously indicated in the calendar. 

12.20 – 12.30 Session 1 

12.35 – 12.45 Session 2 

12.50 – 13:00 Session 3 

13.05 – 13.15 Session 4 

mailto:hemkes@wallingtongirls.org.uk
https://www.loom.com/share/e72cfeca90a3421a90e1a7b19faefe9c
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Wallington 
High School For Girls  
HEIRS OF THE PAST, MAKERS OF THE FUTURE  

Friday 9th      

October 2020 

     THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

 
STUDENT GUIDE TO  

MICROSOFT TEAMS 
 
1. Using the school website log on to your school 

email. Please use Microsoft Edge or Google Chrome.  

2. When a teacher sets up a MS Teams session you will 

receive an email invite, and the virtual lesson will 

also appear in your Outlook calendar at the       

scheduled time.  

3. Before any virtual lesson please make sure that a) 

you have accepted the invite for the lesson, and b) 

that you have double clicked on the session on the 

Outlook calendar to see if the teacher has provided 

you with any set-up instructions (e.g. they may ask 

you to download a resource from FROG, have your 

text-book available, bring a certain homework, etc.).   

4. Choose a neutral / chosen background for the      

sessions and students and parents should be aware 

that for safeguarding   purposes the session will be 

recorded. 

5. When it is time to join the virtual lesson you can 

either click on the link ‘Join Microsoft Teams     

Meeting’ in the email invite or find the entry on the 

Outlook calendar and click ‘join’. We recommend 

that you take the latter approach, as it is much easier 

to find then going through your emails.  

6. If you are on a phone, you will be asked to download 

the Microsoft Teams app before you can join. 

7. If you are on a laptop or desktop, you will get the 

option of joining by downloading and installing the 

MS Teams app or using the web app. We           

recommend that you use the web app. 

8. You will be asked if Microsoft Teams can use your 

microphone and camera – you will need to click 

‘allow’.  

9. Students must have their camera on for all MS 

Teams sessions, unless given permission by the 

teacher to turn it off. 

10. Then enter your name, click “Join now”.  DO NOT 

use your school email address, nicknames or 

any other form of your name as it will result 

in an error message.  If your name is            

unrecognised you will not be let into the       

session by your teacher.   

11. You may be held in a ‘waiting area’ for a while      

before your teacher lets you into the session.   

12. During the meeting, please keep your microphone 

turned off unless you are asked to speak.  You can 

ask your teacher a question by pressing the ‘hand up’ 

feature or typing question in the ‘chat’ box.   

13. During the meeting, your teacher may wish to     

communicate with you using the chat feature, and 

you can also use it to ask them questions if you are 

not sure about something. It’s also a helpful way of 

letting people know if there are any technical     

problems, like if someone is on mute. Please ensure 

your comments are appropriate for a learning       

environment, including your choice of emoji’s… 

14. When you are in a meeting please make sure that: 

a.  You and anyone in view are dressed           

appropriately (e.g. no pyjamas!) 

b.  Your background is suitable (you can blur or 

chose a different background by clicking on 

the three dots and choosing ‘show background 

effects’) 

c.  There should be no other members of your 

household in the background  

d.  You use appropriate language and speak in a 

respectful way and  

e. You stay on the topic of the session.  

14. Your teacher will tell you that the session is being 

 recorded.  

 

Behaviour 

The school’s behaviour policies continue to apply both in 

school and during any remote learning interactions.  

If students are not following protocol they will be ‘muted’ 

by their teachers and may be removed from the classroom. 

If this happens the incident will be recorded and parents/

carers will be notified. 

 

Video Help 

If you click on the following link you will be taken to a 

short video showing you how to join a meeting on MS 

Teams.  

https://www.loom.com/share/

e72cfeca90a3421a90e1a7b19faefe9c  

https://www.loom.com/share/e72cfeca90a3421a90e1a7b19faefe9c
https://www.loom.com/share/e72cfeca90a3421a90e1a7b19faefe9c
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT 

Following the entry deadline for both the Poetry and Big Draw competitions, we have been overwhelmed by the amount of 

you that have entered. Thank you so much for joining in these competitions. To reflect the level of interest you have shown in 

these projects, keep your eyes peeled for more opportunities in the 2nd half of this term. 

 

Winners for the poetry competition were announced in the Student Bulletins on Monday and are available below. The Big 

Draw competition has now also closed; We are still working our way through the vast and talented number of entries. Those 

winners will be announced the first week back after half term. 

Mrs Kinchington 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT 
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Black History Month is celebrated throughout the month of October. Here at Wallington, we have  decided to 

stretch this event over October and November so that we can make the most of the opportunities and learning resources 

available (and allowing for the two week October half term). More of the in school events and learning will be happening in 

November, but below are some good starting points: 

 

 

 

THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT 

Following from last week and the upcoming half 

term, we have some more opportunities for you 

that you may find interesting below. If you are look-

ing into how to fill your time over the half term, 

what about visiting the Museum of London or the 

London Docklands Museum. They have some really 

interesting exhibits and Digital displays providing 

oral histories from London and its development: 

https://www.museumoflondon.org.uk/museum-

london/black-history-month 

 

Entry to the museum is free 

 

Black History Month Reading ideas 

If that does not interest you and you would rather 

curl up with a good book; what about tying in with 

the schools aim of the half term being reading 

weeks? Our school librarian has come up with her 

top list of new books by Black authors, that are 

available from our Library. Why not pick one or 

two to read? 

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

Here are two recommendations from Ms Edwards, 

these two books celebrate African folk tales and 

touch on societies influence over our identity. 

https://www.museumoflondon.org.uk/museum-london/black-history-month
https://www.museumoflondon.org.uk/museum-london/black-history-month
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

Here are lots of book recommendations 

from our Library Resources Manager, all 

of these books are stocked in our school 

library. 

NON FICTION RECOMMENDATIONS 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

Here are lots of book recommendations 

from our Library Resources Manager, all 

of these books are stocked in our school 

library. 

FICTION RECOMMENDATIONS 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT 

National Trust 
 

Fetch the jumpers, dig out the hats and scarves and enjoy autumn with family and friends. Little rituals like          

collecting autumn leaves and finding conkers mean so much. Why not check out the National Trust website for 

opportunities to get out in the fresh air during half term and spend some time at our local sites such as Claremont 

Landscape Garden, Polesden Lacey, Winkworth Arboretum, Hatchlands Park, Runnymede and the Surrey Hills. 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

CAREERS INFORMATION 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

Sad the library is closed? Then visit the pop up library! 

A selection of books will be available to take out every lunch time to different 

year group bubbles. 

 

Monday- Year 9 1.15- 1.45pm  

(outside the canteen by the covered lockers) 

 

Tuesday- Year 11 1.15- 1.45pm  

(outside the canteen by the covered lockers) 

 

Wednesday- Year 8 12.15- 12.45pm  

(outside the entrance to the library) 

 

Thursday- Year 7 12.15- 12.45pm  

(outside the canteen by the covered lockers)    

 Year 10 1.15pm- 1.45pm (outside the entrance to the library) 

 

CAREERS INFORMATION 
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ClickCambridge  
 

Contact email: ClickCambridge@gmail.com 

 

‘ClickCambridge’ is a new programme of webinars in 2020/21 developed by a team of Schools Liaison Officers from 

various Colleges. The programme aims to equip students with the information and skills needed to apply to        

selective universities. There are two different streams, each one targeting specific ethnic groups who are currently 

underrepresented at Cambridge: 

Year 10 programme for UK-domiciled Black/mixed Black students 

Year 12 programme for UK-domiciled Bangladeshi, Pakistani and Arab (BPA)/mixed BPA students 

Please see https://www.caths.cam.ac.uk/outreach/clickcambridge (hosted here by the St Catherine’s College       

website) for further details. 

 

ClickCambridge Application link: https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_9BqP8aBNn0o7o4l  

(Deadline 9am Monday 19th October 2020) 

 

 

Cambridge SU Shadowing Scheme 
 

Contact email: kate.mcintosh@cambridgesu.co.uk 

 

This is an initiative coordinated annually by the Cambridge Students’ Union. Whilst it would usually involve Year 12 

and mature students coming to Cambridge and physically shadowing a current undergraduate student for a couple 

of days there are exciting plans to deliver an online version this year. For further details please see: 

https://www.applytocambridge.com/shadowing/apply 

 

Shadowing Scheme Application link: https://www.applytocambridge.com/shadowing/apply/student/  

(Deadline November 15th 2020) 

 

 

Target Oxbridge 
 

Contact email: Alexander.Olive@rarerecruitment.co.uk  

 

This scheme is for Year 12s looking to apply to Oxford or Cambridge and who identify as black African, black    

Caribbean or of mixed race with black African and Caribbean heritage. Please see https://targetoxbridge.co.uk/

the_programme.html for further details  

 

Application link: https://targetoxbridge.app.contextualrecruitment.com/profile/create/43678559-0d40-4a89-80b1-

591e384ffbdc  

(Deadline November 1st 2020) 

 

THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

CAREERS  

INFORMATION 

mailto:ClickCambridge@gmail.com
https://www.caths.cam.ac.uk/outreach/clickcambridge
https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_9BqP8aBNn0o7o4l
mailto:kate.mcintosh@cambridgesu.co.uk
https://www.applytocambridge.com/shadowing/apply
https://www.applytocambridge.com/shadowing/apply/student/
mailto:Alexander.Olive@rarerecruitment.co.uk
https://targetoxbridge.co.uk/the_programme.html
https://targetoxbridge.co.uk/the_programme.html
https://targetoxbridge.app.contextualrecruitment.com/profile/create/43678559-0d40-4a89-80b1-591e384ffbdc
https://targetoxbridge.app.contextualrecruitment.com/profile/create/43678559-0d40-4a89-80b1-591e384ffbdc
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

www.futurelearn.com    

CAREERS  

INFORMATION 

http://www.futurelearn.com
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

CAREERS INFORMATION 

Upcoming Conferences with Medic Mentor 
 

Get into Medicine - Saturday 24th October, Saturday 31st October  

Get into Veterinary - Saturday 21st November (Exclusive talk from Channel 5’s Yorkshire Vet)  

Get into Dentistry - Sunday 29th November  
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

CAREERS INFORMATION 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you interested in becoming a barrister, or to learn more about the profession? Please read the message from 

Inner Temple below about this brilliant and free opportunity to find out more about a fascinating career. 

 

Virtual Schools Discovery Day - 

Friday 30th October, 1- 4.30pm 
 

Are you interested in a career in law and becoming a barrister?  

Then sign up for our free upcoming online Discovery Day! 
 

The Inner temple are pleased to host another Discovery Day for Schools - taking place online on Friday 

30th October 1-4.30pm, and including: 

 Q&A panel discussion on progression to and life at the Bar 

 Interactive workshop looking at a variety of legal exercises to give you an insight into being a barrister 

 

It’s a brilliant opportunity to learn from professionals in the industry, and ask the burning questions you have on the 

realities of being a barrister. 

 

All places for this day are free, and it will be held online via Zoom. 

Sign up here: https://innertemple.typeform.com/to/POXLRwmF 

  

  

 

http://purepotential-mail.org/_act/link.php?mId=P929937815882641911941494zzzzz6432a90253bc222519e14a82b376adde74e757597526b8e917493b24d2407b835b&tId=292271077
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

CAREERS  

INFORMATION 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

YEAR 12 & 13 COMPETITIONS 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

CATERING  

INFORMATION 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

 

Examination Invigilators 

£10.55 per hour 

  
£11.80 per hour when leading exams, as requested by Exam Officer. Training will be given before you become a 

Lead Invigilator 

  

Hours worked on an ad-hoc basis but must be available and able to commit to work during examination 
periods OR just for testing days in November 

  
NB: You must be available to work on Wednesday 11th November 

and Saturday 28th November 2020. 
Unfortunately, we cannot currently accept applicants who have a child in 

Year 6 at Primary School 
  

All suitable candidates will receive training prior to commencing duties. We take the safety of our staff seriously and 
PPE is provided for invigilators in all exam rooms. 

  
Application forms and further details of how to apply can be found at www.nonsuchschool.org or by contacting 
the School directly: 

 

Human Resources 

Nonsuch High School for Girls 

Ewell Road, Cheam, Surrey, SM3 8AB 

T: 020 8394 3400 

E:vacancies@nonsuchschool.org 

  

Due to the volume of applications we receive, we apologise for being unable to contact candidates who have not 
been shortlisted. 

Closing date : Monday 12 October 

Interviews : Wednesday 14 October 

  

In line with our recruitment policy and for the protection of our students, the successful candidate will be subject to 
an enhanced DBS disclosure. This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 
young people and expects all staff to share this commitment. Applicants must be eligible to work in the UK. 

  

We welcome applications from all suitably qualified people and aim to employ a culturally diverse workforce which 
reflects the nature of our school community. 

  

  

                                                                  

http://www.nonsuchschool.org
mailto:vacancies@nonsuchschool.org

